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As mentioned in my previous article, the             

public reading of the Augsburg Confession 

took place on June 25th, 1530. On August 3rd, 

the reply from the Papists ï which would  

become known as the Pontifical Confutation 

of the Augsburg Confession ï was read to the 

Reformers. While this document was read to 

them, they were not allowed a copy of it for 

their own study. As subtle as the language 

was, the overall message of the reply was 

clear: It demanded that the Reformers back 

down and submit to the papacy, or else.  

Further meetings were called for between              

the Reformers, the theologians representing 

the Papacy, and the Emperor. During these 

meetings, Philip Melanchthon was tempted            

to waver, but others among the Reformers 

(particularly other laymen) persisted and the 

Reformers as a whole remained steadfast in 

defense of their clear, Gospel-centered,                

confession of faith. In private, Emperor 

Charles continued to pressure the Lutheran 

princes to back down; this included threats to 

expel the offending princes from their realms. 

Through all of this, Martin Luther wrote to 

them, encouraging one and all to stay the 

course and stand firm on the truth of Godôs 

Word, on which the Augsburg Confession was 

founded. This all went on over the course of 

another 45 or so days, and on September 22nd, 

the Emperor declared the Diet of Augsburg to 

be adjourned. He declared that the Confutation 

had given adequate response to the Augsburg 

Confession. He gave The Reformers until 

April 15, 1531, to concede to the Confutation 

and abandon their confession. They refused. 
 
Although the Reformers were never               

given a copy of the Pontifical Confutation, 

they were ordered to accept all the conditions 

it imposed and the conclusions it drew. They 

were forbidden from making any reply to it, 

neither were they allowed to have it published. 

Given that such demands were absurd, they 

ignored them. Fortunately, while the                      

Confutation was being read, professional  

stenographers were writing down, word for 

word, every word that was read. This gave the 

Reformers an accurate transcript of its               

contents.  
 
Despite the Emperors admonition to 

make no reply to The Confutation, the 

princes from among the Reformers asked 

Philip Melanchthon, along with Chancellor 

Gregor Br¿ck (counselor to Prince/Elector 

Frederick the Wise of Saxony) to work on 

a reply. By September 22nd (the date the 

Emperor drew the Diet of Augsburg to a 

close) a first draft was ready. It would be 

known as the Apology (meaning: 

ñDefenseò) of the Augsburg Confession.             

It took the arguments and concerns                   

expressed by the Papacy in the Confutation 

and then expanded upon the articles in the 

original Augsburg Confession to express 

more clearly and thoroughly their argu-

ments. It also served to clarify their desire 

to maintain Christian traditions and              

teachings which the papacy was accusing 

them of abandoning. 
 
Attempts to deliver a copy of the first 

draft of the Apology to Emperor Charles 

were rejected and ultimately the Reformers 

left Augsburg. Melanchthon then began to 

revise the document. It was not until 1573 

(43 years later) that the Confutation was 

formally published by the papists. This  

was long after the Council of Trent (1546ï

1563, called mostly for the purpose of  

refuting the theology of the Reformation) 

had formally adopted the Confutationôs 

conclusions. 
 
Melanchthon worked tirelessly on the 

revision of the Apology of the Augsburg 

Confession from the end of September 

1530 until April 15, 1531. The strong stand 

taken by the Reformers as a whole had 

emboldened him to be firm and confident 

in the language he used in reply to the  

Confutation given by the papists. 
 
The longest and most detailed                  

document in the Book of Concord, the 

Apology of the Augsburg Confession           

meticulously responds to every aspect of 

the response to the Augsburg Confession              

contained in the Confutation. The                

common thread throughout The Apology  

is the relentless assertion of ñjustification 

by grace alone, through faith alone, in 

Christ alone.ò 
 
While most of the original draft of the 

Apology, and all of its revision, were               

authored by Melanchthon, it was not long 

before it was adopted by the Reformers            

as a whole. After a mutual colleague and 

friend of Luther and Melanchthon, Justas 

Jonas, translated it into German 

(Melanchthon wrote it in Latin) it became 

quite popular throughout the German  

territories. In 1531, a year after Augsburg, 

the ñSmalcaldic Leagueò was formed. 

This was an organization of German               

territories and cities, all of whom had 

made both the Augsburg Confession and 

the Apology of the Augsburg Confession 

their confession of the Christian Faith.             

In 1577, when the Book of Concord was 

beginning to be formed, it was clear that 

The Apology would be a critical part of 

that assembly of doctrinal statements 

which would be formalized in 1580. 
 
Any reading of the Augsburg                 

Confession can only be made clearer 

through reading the Apology, as the latter 

expands upon and gives further defense 

and explanation of the former. As with  

the Augsburg Confession, The Apology 

goes to great lengths to establish that the 

Reformation was not about creating a     

new church or veering from the traditions 

and teachings established by Christ and 

His Apostles, but in fact returning to those 

very things, from which the Church had 

departed in the centuries which preceded 

the Reformation. The very things given to 

the Church by Christ Himself. 
 
Rev. Daniel A. Hinton    

Pastor, Christ Lutheran Church  
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December 1    Michele Rogers 

December 2    Rebecca Barrette 

December 3    Stephanie Meyer 

December 4    Annetta Champion 

December 8    Caleigh Hoffman 

December 10     Chris Larson 

December 12    Annie Miller 

December 13    Hannah Whitaker 

December 14    Janice Pamperin 

December 15    Amanda Lemon 

December 18    Chris Bryson 

DATE ACOLYTES 

Sunday, 12/2 Liam Meeks 

Sunday, 12/9 Kailee Graham 

Sunday, 12/16 Joseph Lorenz 

Sunday, 12/23 Kendall Graham 

Christmas Eve 

12/24 

  6:00 p.m.  Colin Hoffman 

10:00 p.m.  Haylee Morgan 

Christmas Morning    

12/25 
10:15 a.m.  TBD 

Sunday, 12/30 Colin Hoffman 

Z SERVING IN DECEMBER Z 

December 4  Tom and Lynn Jackson 

December 21  Herman and Irma Lorenz 

December 22  Jim and Audrey McDonald 

December 18    Haylee Morgan 

December 18    Jerry Weaver 

December 20    Lynn Jackson 

December 20    Angela Kensing 

December 20    Bob Watkins 

December 22    Kim Jarrett 

December 22    Bruce Kennedy 

December 23    Vicki Sweetman 

December 24    Pat Bunyard 

December 25    Dentler Erdmann 

December 26    Tom Jackson 

ALTAR Sue Huenergardt 

KITCHEN HOSTESSES Barbara Merz & Beth Turner 

GREETERS TBD 

TELLER Rebecca Barrette 

ASSISTING MINISTER Robert Ratliff 
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GREETERS NEEDED  

Please consider volunteering to be a greeter during the upcoming year. If you are a new member, it's a great 

way to meet people, and if you are a long-time member, its a great way to meet new members and visitors 

and welcome them to our church. Ideally, we should have four greeters each Sunday; two at the east door 

and one each at the north and south doors. If you are interested, please contact Sherry Odorizzi at                     

sherry.odorizzi@suddenlink.net or (806) 401-4061. 

  2019 ALTAR GUILD SERVANTS    

A list of 2019 Altar Guild Servants is now being formed. The duties of the Altar Guild can be taught to 

those who have no experience. All that is needed is a willingness to learn. Anyone who would like to serve 

their Lord in the general work of the guild is encouraged to contact Sue Huenergardt at (806) 797-2552. 

2019 FLOWER CHART                                                                

The new 2019 flower chart has been posted on the wall in the Narthex. If you would like to honor someone 

special, celebrate a child, marriage, anniversary, or remember a loved one, sign up EARLY to reserve                     

the date. GOOD NEWS!  There will be only one vase of flowers this year and the cost is $22.00 per                    

Sunday! You may take your flowers home following the Worship Service. Your payment for the flowers    

may be made through the church office. 

    LUTHERAN STUDENT CENTER                                                                

The Fall 2018 semester is now quickly drawing to a close. Our study of the book      

of Exodus almost complete. Student participation and interaction has been very 

good, even during the most demanding stretches of their coursework. Not only     

have we been averaging around 15 students per week, but they have all been                  

actively engaged in discussion and study of Godôs Word. A solid understanding                

of the book of Exodus is almost a must for Christians to fully comprehend all that 

God has done for us through His Son. 

Planning has begun for the Spring semester. We will be studying how Lutherôs teachings on the Two Realms 

should inform the Christianôs interaction with the society in which we live. To guide that discussion, weôll        

be using Dr. Joel Biermannôs book, Wholly Citizens. 

The Lutheran Student Center hosts Super-On-Sundays each week during the semester, beginning with a                  

bible study at 5:00 p.m. and followed by a meal at 6:00 p.m. As always, the food is free, and all area college 

students are welcome to join us. Supper-On-Sunday meals are provided by local volunteers, including area 

congregations and various small groups. The Lutheran Student Center is an outreach ministry of all of the   

Lutheran churches in the Lubbock county area. The continued support of all of our area congregations                 

is vital to the success of this ministry. We canôt do it without you. We are currently seeking hosts for the 

Spring Semester. If anyone is interested in helping provide a meal for the students, please contact your church 

administrator to sign up for available dates. The Student Center is located at 2615 19th St. The email address is 

lsclubbock@gmail.com. The phone number is 806-763-3644. 

mailto:sherry.odorizzi@suddenlink.net
mailto:lsclubbock@gmail.com
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PRAY FOR OUR MISSIONARIES 

The December Missionaries for the 

Month are Rev. Lawrence (Larry) and Tina 

Matro who serve the Lord in the Oceania 

area of the Asia region, based in Papua New                  

Guinea. In this role, he helps to develop            

and implement a mission strategy for this 

area and works to establish and maintain                        

partnerships with other regional church              

bodies. He also works with other LCMS 

missionary staff serving in Papua New        

Guinea and is involved in theological                      

education at Martin Luther Seminary in Lae.  

Their home Church is Immanuel Lutheran 

Church in Leland MI and he served as their 

Pastor for 21 years. You can see more about 

them on the prayer cards found on the                  

missions bulletin board and at the                                  

information desk.   

Pray for Larry and Tina asking God to 

give them strength and peace as they live and 

serve in a setting that is both familiar to      

them (theyôve served in Papua New Guinea 

before) and also new to them (life has 

changed considerably from before). While 

they will miss some comforts of ñhome,ò 

they have yet to miss the frigid temperatures 

and snow of a Michigan winter. Pray also  

for Godôs continued care of Tinaôs elderly 

parents, their four grown children and their 

grandchildren whom they miss but are able 

to keep in touch with through social media. 

Let us give thanks to God the Matros have 

answered His call to serve the Lord and His 

people in this part of the world.  

  

2018 MISSION DOLLARS                     

WRAP-UP 
Thanks go to the members of the Mis-

sions Committee (Darlene Carrigo, Annetta    

Champion, Patricia Hoffman, Susan Rowe, 

and Sharon Trang) for their help in                         

evaluating and approving local mission       

opportunities and also special mission needs 

for the year. Thanks also for the generosity 

of the members of Christ Lutheran Church 

which allows us to place approximately 

$13,000 into the hands of those who need so 

much.  In addition to the earlier distributions 

to Neighborhood House, Health for Friends, 

Grace Campus, Parkridge, Malta Farms, and 

Meals on Wheels, we will distribute funds  

to New Legacy Home for Women, Exodus 

Prison Ministry, Mosaic (home for the men-

tally-challenged), Womenôs Protective 

Services, and the Be A Santa to a Senior 

Program (look for more information on 

that elsewhere in this newsletter and in 

the bulletins). We will also provide               

disaster relief funds to Hope on the 

Beach Lutheran Church in Santa Rosa 

Beach FL for their ongoing efforts to 

provide meals and supplies for the people 

of Panama City FL after the devastation 

of Hurricane Michael.  Another disaster 

relief distribution will be made to Our 

Savior Lutheran Church in Paradise CA; 

their Church, school, and parsonage    

were all a total loss during the fires that 

encompassed that whole area. Praise God 

that He has blessed us with the resources 

to do the work He placed us here to do!  

 

 FAREWELL TO                              

COMMUNITY OUTREACH 
I canôt even begin to tell you how 

much Iôve enjoyed serving as the                    

Community Outreach Director for the 

past three years.  I think this is probably 

the most fun position on the Council.  

God used this opportunity (including 

someone who reminded me it was not 

God-pleasing to have talents and not use 

them for Godôs work) to pull me out of 

my comfort zone and into some things 

that needed to be done, and He also gave 

me what I needed to accomplish His   

assignments!  Thatôs how great our God 

is!! I wish the best for Joyce Zachman 

who will take over as the Community 

Outreach Director next month. 
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 by Candy Schoppa 

We had a busy November, and look forward to an even busier December! We had lunch on November 13th with an outstanding 

group of third graders. Several of them touched our hearts, and we were blessed through various people's generosity to be able to 

donate a $150 gift card for Walmart to one of the students who seemed to have the greatest need. We're looking forward to our next 

lunch on Tuesday, December 11th, at 11:45 a.m. This is a great blessing to us and to the students we are privileged to work with. 

Our local programs (Foster Kids, Health for Friends, and Neighborhood House) are a vital part of Upbring. Historically, these local 

programs make up a large portion of the total services provided by Upbring. One hundred bags were distributed to our Neighborhood 

House families on Saturday, November 24. Turkey vouchers were provided by Christ Lutheran Church and clothing and books were 

also included in the bags. Please continue to hold the Health for Friends patients in your prayers. 

We received a thank-you note from Terri Fite (she was our coordinator for Waters Elementary and suffered two strokes, so had to 

resign her job). She said: 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Interested in helping with the Waters Elementary project? Watch for blurbs in the bulletin or emails from the church. We'd                            

appreciate any and all help! And keep Waters Elementary, Foster Kids, Health for Friends, and Neighborhood House in your                 

prayers. We may have additional projects coming up during the coming year. 

Dear Friends, 

Thank you so very much for your sweet cards and for keeping me in your prayers.  I am feeling 

stronger each day. I am sure going to miss seeing all of you at Waters. Y'all are all such special 

ladies in the life of our Waters students and staff! I know you  have been very special in my life as 

well! Thank you for letting God use  you in our lives! Keep shining in His light! 

God Bless You! 

Love, Terri Fite 

COUNCIL NOTES 
The CLC Council did not meet in November 2018 given the congregational meeting on November 18th. Highlights of that meeting                  

are as follows: 

Å  A proposal to establish a ñCLC Business Administratorò position was approved by the congregation. The job  

    description for that position was published in the CLC Annual report and is available for review through the church  

    office. Dr. Sherry Herzog will serve in that position starting in 2019. 

 

 Å  A ñMemorial/Honorarium Gifts Administrative Policy and Procedureò was approved by the congregation. That policy   

    was published in the CLC Annual report and is available for review through the church office. 

              

Å  A proposal to donate the Lillian Mayo Scholarship Endowment Fund to Concordia-Austin was discussed and the issue  

   was tabled pending further investigation. 

 

Å  The following members were elected to serve on the CLC Church Council and Spiritual Board for 2019:   

    President: Tom Zachman; Vice President: John Keinath; Secretary: Joyce Kuhl; Treasurer: Dr. Kelly Kensing; Christian  

    Growth Director: Susan Rowe; Community Outreach Director: Joyce Zachman; Community Relations Director: Candy  

    Schoppa; Properties Director: Vacant; Stewardship Director: Vacant; Youth Director: Kim Graham; Spiritual Board:  

    Bob Faber; Phillip Guengerich; Tom Jackson; Alfred Lingnau; Erwin Merz; Chris Morgan; Robert Ratliff 

   

Å  The proposed 2019 Church Budget was approved.  Please review that budget, as necessary. 

 

Å  The need for attendants in the nursery during Sunday School and the worship service was discussed. A sign-up sheet is  

    available in the church office or call Kelly Kensing at 786-4108 if you can help. 

 

There will not be a scheduled Church Council meeting in December 2018. Please make note of the Church worship schedule during                   

the Christmas Holidays. Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 

Kelly Kensing 

806.786.4108 

kkensing@ldda.com 

http://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwimyJCuoZHXAhVprFQKHXDCC5oQjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.soonersports.com%2FViewArticle.dbml%3FATCLID%3D211030301&psig=AOvVaw0XCqkYF1OnoFzQxtMST_dX&ust=15092094016565
mailto:kkensing@ldda.com


 

с  ±ƻƭǳƳŜ нмΣ LǎǎǳŜ мн                                                                         

Braille Center #148  
All Braille groups will not meet this month. Have a very                      

Merry Christmas! 

 

Church Council  
No council meeting this month. Merry Christmas! 

 

Good News Bible Study  
Wednesday, December 5th and December 19th at 1:00 p.m. 
 

Spiritual Board Meeting  
Tuesday, December 11th, 5:30 p.m. 

 

Wednesday Morning Bible Study  
Wednesday, December 12th, 10:00 a.m. 

 

Solo Lunch Bunch*Gift Exchange*  
Thursday, December 13th at 11:30 a.m., at Montelongoôs             

(3021 Clovis Rd.) 

  

Game Day  
No Game Day this month. 

 

Menės Breakfast 

We will meet during the month of December, but not on 

Wednesday, December 26th.  

 

 

CHILI COOK -OFF  

 We would love for you to show us your skills at the first ever CLC Chili Cook-Off 

after church  on Sunday, December16th. Bring your best pot of chili and we will have 

voting, as well as Fritos/drinks/salad/dessert, as part of a free-will offering youth   

fundraiser. Funds to go toward the Lutheran National Youth Gathering. Please contact 

Kim Graham at 535-3185, if interested, so I can get a head count.   

QUILT TICKETS  

Beth Turner has generously donated a beautiful full-sized quilt to the CLC Youth. $1   

tickets are available from any CLC youth. The quilt will be on display in the youth 

Sunday School room. The drawing will be on 12/16 at the Chili Cookoff after 

church. Proceeds raised will go toward sending four of our youth to National Youth 

Gathering in July 2019.  


